
Saturday April 3, 2010  

We set out early to take a ride on the BC 
Ferry. Good thing we had not planned to go 
yesterday as a huge wind storm had 
damaged a door on one of the ferries and 
caused many delays.  

Today there was no delay and we had a 
pleasant sail from Horseshoe Bay to Langdale.  

From there we drove the truck to Sechelt to Roy 
and Gaylene’s beautiful log house, nestled 
between the bay and a provincial park. 
Unfortunately we do not have any pictures as 
Maureen left the camera in Gaylene’s truck. 

The girls and Percy took a pleasant hike into the forest and out onto 
the beach.  

Gaylene cooked a 
fabulous Easter 
meal; turkey and all 
the trimmings. 

  

  

  

  

 



Sunday April 4, 2010  

Roy took us for a tour of the area.  Saw Molly’s place and the 
Persephone in Gibson’s Harbour (site of the Beachcombers TV show). 

By 6:30 we were back on the ferry and headed to our camper in 
Surrey. 

Monday April 5, 2010 

Mike picked up the 
prescriptions at 
Shoppers while 
Maureen packed up to 
leave Surrey. The 
packing was all done 
but Mike was not back 
yet.  A phone call 
confirmed what 
Maureen already 

suspected. The road construction crews had changed the exits again 
and Mike once again took the scenic route to Coquitlam.  

  

  

  

  

  



We left shortly after noon and had a pleasant drive east on number 1 
to Bridal Falls where we stopped at the Camperland RV Resort. 

 

In no time flat we were all checked in and made our way to the 
assigned site.  What a pleasant change from the last place. This spot 
is nestled at the base of the beautiful Cheam mountains. Each site is 
separated with fragrant cedar hedges and the grounds are all 
extremely well maintained. 



 

 

  



 

Tuesday April 6, 2010  

Tried to take a hike to Bridal Falls but the skies 
opened up and we got caught in a downpour, so 
will try again another day.  

Drove into Chilliwack and bought some 
groceries. The Super Store was huge.  We sure 

do miss the US prices though. Dairy and Diesel are much, much 
higher! 

 

Wednesday April 7, 2010  

Cold and wet today.  Spent the day 
working on taxes.  

 

Thursday April 8, 2010  

Another quiet day in our beautiful campsite. Our neighbour next door 
moved out and now we can see even more of the mountains.   

Maureen did some laundry.  Very nice Laundromat, but the small 
dryers do not work as well as expected.  Large dryers much superior. 
Weather is still freezing at night and there is lots of snow on the 
mountain tops, so we have decided to stay put until things warm up. 

This campground is situated beside a water park. Probably quite noisy 
in the summer. 



 

We have 50 amp service here, so the oven works really well.   

Mike made cookies. YUM! 

 

 Friday April 9, 2010  

Taxes finished today and thanks to 
income splitting, we are both getting 
refunds. YEAH!   

Forecast was for snow but we only saw a 
few flakes.  More in the mountains. 

Maureen worked on scrapbooking in the 
afternoon. 



 

Saturday April 10, 2010  

The sun is shining brightly today and it has warmed up a bit.  Took a 
hike to see Bridal Falls.  It is a fairly steep 15 minute climb up -  but 
worth the effort. 
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Percy is more interested in sniffing than checking out the water. 



 

Going down is much easier 

Many of the stumps are filled with new life 



 

 

  



The water is very pretty but too cold for Percy’s feet. 

  

  

  

  

  

 



  
 
 


